The following colleges will be hosting virtual visits the week of September 14th:

Virginia Polytechnic Institute and State University - Thurs. Sept. 17th, 8:00am

High Point University - Thurs. Sept. 17th, 9:30am

Pennsylvania College of Art and Design - Thurs. Sept. 17th, 12:45pm

Please see your "Class of" Schoology page for information on how to attend these meetings.

Attention all 9th-11th grade students: If you are interested in taking the PSAT on October 17th all registration will be done through mail this year. All information can be found in the PSAT folder on your "Class of" Schoology course. If you have any questions email Mrs. Hall in the counseling office.

Students who took CP or Honors Biology during the 2019-20 school year will be taking the Biology Keystone Exam this fall. A proficient score on the exam will satisfy this graduation requirement. Please see the "Class of 2022" Schoology Course or your current science teacher for information on how to prepare for the exam.

This is a reminder to all students that all vehicles must be registered and must display a school issued parking permit to park on school property during school hours. There will be no warnings issued for students parked on school property without a valid parking permit and all unregistered vehicles will receive a parking violation. Students with parking permits are reminded that they may only park in their assigned lot. Please make sure your parking permit is displayed.

The USDA has extended the Summer Food Services Program through December 31, 2020, which means that breakfast and lunch meals for all students K-12 will be free from September 14 through December 22, 2020. Students who are attending school inperson may receive a free breakfast and/or lunch meal each day in our school cafeterias. Students must have their student id with barcode or the barcode card you were given at the beginning of the school year when you check out. Remote learners and MTVA students may also receive the free meals.

Attention Sophomores and Freshmen, it's your turn to make your club selections. Please visit your Class or 2023/2024 Schoology page and find the link to sign up. You are not guaranteed your first choice, so please select up to four choices. This form will close on Friday at the end of the day. If you have any questions, please contact Mrs. Leisey in the Library.

Students interested in Model UN are invited to attend an informational Zoom meeting Thursday, Sept. 24th at 7:00 PM. This Zoom meeting is from 7:00-7:30 and will explain what Model UN is and how you can participate. Information on how to join the Zoom can be found on our Instagram page @mtmodelun.

Students in all grades: Are you interested in running for Student Council? Check your "Class of" Schoology page for the application to run. These applications are due on Wednesday 9/23. Returning and new members are encouraged to apply. Please email Mr. or Mrs. Davis if you have questions.

Mini-THON committee applications are back out for one week only! Scan the QR code outside of Mr. Sneeringer's room (112) or Mr. Aiello's room (177) to be involved in Mini-THON for the 2020-2021 school year. Be a part of either the Design, DAR, Food, or Morale committee to help find a cure for pediatric cancer.

Attention Seniors: If you did not get your senior portrait taken over the summer for the yearbook, the next photo sessions will be held on Sept. 18 and Sept. 25 in Convocation Hall. You must have your senior portrait taken in order to be included in the senior section of the yearbook. If you need to schedule an appointment, call Lifetouch at 1-800-445-1189. If you have any yearbook-related questions or concerns, please see Mrs. Wolfe or Mrs. Schiffhauer.

Attention students: Would you like to positively impact the community and earn service hours? Consider signing up for **MT LEO CLUB** this week during club sign-ups

OPEN BOWLING: For those interested in trying out for the high school bowling team, there will be OPEN BOWLING 3:00 p.m. to 4:30 p.m. on Tuesday, September 22nd at Dutch Lanes. Cost is \$5.00 for the session. You will need to provide your own transportation.

Coach Jensen